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Response: As described earlier, we do not agree with consolidation of less-than-
wholly-owned investee ICs; however, if consolidation is nonetheless required, we
agree that amounts attributable to a noncontrolling interest should be excluded from
the computations in the financial highlights.

Question 17: Do you agree with the additional proposed disclosures for an investment
company? If not, which disclosures do you disagree with, and why? Would you require
any additional disclosures and why?

Response: Proposed 946-20-50-16 requires disclosure of the nature and extent of any
significant restrictions on the ability of investees to transfer funds to the investing 1C
in the form of cash dividends, or interest, or repayment of loans or advances. This
may not be practical for funds that hold many securities (often numbering in the
hundreds or even thousands). The reporting IC may not have access to such
information from investees, or it could be required to summarize countless underlying
legal documents such as loan agreements. Moreover, we question the frequency of
such situations and the usefulness of this information to investors, particularly since
US-registered funds already disclose (under Reg. S-X) non-income-producing
securities. At the least, we suggest that such disclosures be limited to an investee that
represents a significant portion (say, 10%) of the IC’s portfolio.

Question 18: The proposed amendments would retain the current requirement in U.S.
GAAP that a noninvestment company parent should retain the specialized accounting of
an investment company subsidiary in consolidation. Do you agree that this requirement
should be retained? If not, why?

Response: We agree that this requirement should be retained. The specialized
accounting is the most meaningful presentation of an IC’s financial position and
results of operations, and that remains the most meaningful presentation even when
the IC is consolidated by a non-IC parent.

Question 20: How much time would be necessary to implement the proposed
amendments?

Response: We agree with the ICI that implementation by issuers will require a full
calendar year after release of final amendments, particularly if the proposed
amendments are adopted without the changes we suggest.
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Conclusion

We commend the Board for its efforts to develop consistent criteria to determine whether
an entity is an IC, and to improve comparability in financial reporting for ICs under U.S.
GAAP and IFRS. We support those efforts, and we sincerely appreciate the opportunity
to express our views. Thank you for your consideration.

If you have any questions concerning our comments or would like additional information,
please contact the undersigned at (410) 345-8472 or Gregory Hinkle @troweprice.com.

Respectfully submitted,

Gregory K. Hinkle
Vice President and Director of Investment Treasury
Treasurer and Principal Financial Officer, T. Rowe Price Funds
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